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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
Proposal to discontinue the three-year (fifteen credit) degree at the University of 
Toronto at Scarborough. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION:  
The Committee has authority for approval of major program and curriculum 
changes. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS:  
The discontinuation of the 15-credit BA and BSc degrees at the University of 
Toronto at Scarborough is consistent with curriculum reform including an 
emphasis on writing proficiency, scientific literacy, computer competency and 
experiential learning.  It establishes a single standard for degree completion at 
UTSC and eliminates the potential for confusion on the part of other institutions 
as to the status of the 15- and 20-credit baccalaureates.  In addition, with the 
increased emphasis on co-op over the last decade, there has been a significantly 
decreased number of programs that can be completed in three years.   
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
It is recommended that the Committee on Academic Policy and Programs 
recommend to the Academic Board for approval:  
 
The proposal for discontinuation of the 3-year degree BA and BSc degrees, as 
described in the University of Toronto at Scarborough submission, dated February 
26, 2003, be approved, effective for students registering at the University of 
Toronto at Scarborough in the Summer of 2004. 
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